Carrick Academy Parent Council
Wednesday 10th June 2015
At 7pm

Meeting Room, Carrick Academy

In attendance 
Shona Stevens - Head Teacher,  Sina Currie - Chairperson,  Emma Broun, Janet Limond,  Aileen Thom,  Aileen Fisher, Moira Paton, Sharon Robb, Alison Purdie, Hugh Paterson, Claire Dowie
Apologies
Derek Hogg, Alan Thom, Shona McMillan
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Proposed by Moira Paton, seconded by Aileen Thom
Head Teacher report

I have collated all the self-evaluation evidence that I have gathered throughout the year to write the Standards and quality report which is due to be submitted to the local authority.  This document is reviewed and we are provided with feedback before we can share it with all stakeholders.  The work that has been undertaken throughout this year includes: 

· The implementation of the 6,6,6 Curricular Model; this has increased opportunities for young people to study at Ayr College, other schools and to take on an extended work experience placement.  We have also introduced the N4 Employability unit which is linked to the S3 Work Experience Week, Modern Languages Skills for Work Employability units and the ‘Fit in Deutsch’ qualification implemented in partnership with the Goethe Institut. 

· The majority of subjects have delivered the new National 6 Qualifications; the exceptions are Computing and Business who will implement these in session 2015-2016.  National 3 Qualifications were implemented in RME, Biology, Chemistry, Maths, English and PE 

· Last year we offered Higher Personal Development and Work Experience; the numbers increased to 23 participating from 8 in the previous year.   

· At the start of the session, all S6 pupils were given a presentation on ‘Saltire Awards’ and they were encouraged to register.  A large number did and they have gained a number of hours towards this award. 

· We introduced a Target Setting, Tracking and Monitoring Framework with all pupils in S4-6 to support and raise attainment.  This enabled our young people to have conversations about their learning with staff and it increased communication with parents as they received information on specific subjects if they child was ‘off track’.  Where appropriate, PT Guidance and SMT met with pupils and parents to discuss appropriate supports that would enable them to improve their learning. 

· Our Pupil Council linked with the Maybole Food Bank to raise awareness of this with pupils and we made a large donation at Christmas time. 

· All staff have engaged with ‘GTCS Professional Update’ and they are delivering in-house CPD to share ‘good practice’ across the school.  All PT’s were given training on ‘Insight’ and the information guide has been shared with all staff. 

· We have restructured some of the learning environments.  The Graphic communication course has changed and so we have refitted the Drawing room to enable 20 PC’s to be accessed by pupils.  We have purchased new tables and chairs for the room.  The library and Assembly room switched locations and a number of areas in the school were repainted.  The old building has been fitted with ‘fire corridors’ and the new building have had new fire doors fitted to meet with health and safety.  The WiFi room has been refurbished with benches and chairs and 30 PC’s have been purchased.  The ‘hard wiring’ work will start next week and so the room will be fully-functional in August.  The XL room and English staff base is being converted into an Art room during the summer term. 

· We have revamped the website, we have a twitter site and we are now sending information to the local press on a weekly basis; all of this is to improve communication with parents and raise the profile of the school. 

School Improvement Plan for Session 2015-2016 

The SIP has been created for next session using the information from self-evaluation and the Education Scotland RIF.  The areas for improvement include: 

· Track attainment from S1-S6. 

· Track achievement in partnership with CLD. 

· Review teaching and learning to ensure pace, challenge, tasks, activities and resources are appropriate to meet the needs of learners. 

· Improve the feedback young people get to enable them to improve their work. 

· Reintroduce the old house names and the inter-house challenge. 

· Restructure ‘pupil voice’ and the student councils. 

· Review the behaviour policy reflecting on rights respecting schools. 

· Review and amend the curriculum where appropriate using the SAC CfE Curricular Frameworks. 

· Review Pupil Support, Universal Support and the PSE programme. 

· Up-skill staff knowledge on the well-being indicators. 

· To self-evaluate using HGIOS4? When it is launched in September.  

· Engage with parents and pupils to bring about school improvement. 

Staffing 

Guidance – Ruth Collins has been seconded to SAC to ‘Developing Scotland’s Young Workforce’.  Heather Burrell was appointed to PT Guidance in her absence; she is due to return in March.  We have an NQT in Music to cover Heather’s timetable. 

English – Samuel Johnson was appointed to the permanent post.  Rachael Shanks was appointed to the full-time temporary post and Ruth Wells was appointed 2 days per week to support with Literacy Across Learning. 

Modern Languages – Laura Francis will stay on at Carrick Academy next year 3 days per week. 

Maths – We have appointed Amy Crossley to Numeracy Across Learning 4 days per week next year. 

NQT’s – We will have 3 next year in Music, PE and Art. 

Campus Police Officer - Willie Porter was appointed to the post; he will start in August. 

Biology – Stacey Wrightson will return from maternity leave 3 days per week; Linsey Melvin will stay with us covering the other two days. 

Business studies – Rhona Little is temporary but she is staying with us 2 days per week next year. 

HE – Margaret Lamont was appointed to PT at QMA; her post has been advertised but we had no candidates applying for the post.  It has been re-advertised and the closing date is the 19 June; we may need to amend the timetable and ask pupils to re-opt rather than have them studying a subject for one year with no teacher. 

Accommodation 

The electrical wiring in the Wi-Fi room will start on Monday 15 June. 

Art room – the work has been agreed and is due to take place over the summer holiday.  

Mathematics Exam 

A concern was raised and felt by most that this year the Maths paper was particularly challenging; this has been highlighted in the national press.  

Shona advised the Parent Council that, each year SQA standardise their marks so if there is a particularly difficult one year, that cohort are not disadvantaged.  As is the case every year, SQA do not set the pass mark or the number of marks required for each grade until the marking process is complete, later in the summer.  This procedure ensures that they have the necessary statistical information on how the exam performed and whether it was harder than intended; only then will they set the marks required for each grade.
SQA would therefore expect someone who got an A, B or C grade last year to receive the same result this year.  They have these rigorous processes are in place to ensure that no-one will be disadvantage.
Parent Council Chairs meeting update

An extensive summary of the meeting was given.

Request for toothbrush donations
A discussion was had around issuing a letter to request toothbrush and toothpaste donations for the African Trip.

Funding Requests 

It was noted we have very little funds however we have The Charity Shop & School Concert in the coming weeks.

Dates for our Diary

Tuesday 16 June – Summer Concert in the Town Hall 7pm. 

Wednesday 17 June – Prom  

Thursday 18 June - Awards Ceremony.   

Friday 19 – 26 June – The Charity Shop 

Correspondence

All incoming correspondence being distributed by email and working well. 
A.O.C.B
A request was made to remind our young people to behave on the School Buses.
Date of AGM 
Wednesday 9th September at 7pm
